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         A MESSAGE FROM THE BOARD PRESIDENT                                    
 

 

Dear Friends of the Community Chest, 

 

2016 was a very successful year for The Community Chest. We completed a strategic plan that 

will guide our work over the next three years. We are staying true to the original mission of 

our founders, but are changing the way that we work to ensure continued success. While 

many of the community needs are the same, we realized that we must approach the 

challenges of fundraising and community support in new ways in an ever-changing world. 

Thanks to the input from our Board, our agencies and community representatives, we believe 

the plan will enable us to be successful over the coming years. 

 

We had a very strong fundraising year. Corporate sponsorships for our events is a growing source of funding for our 

activities. More than 700 individuals, families and businesses responded to our Annual Appeal Campaign where we ask 

neighbors to help neighbors. We also raised a record amount from our two fundraising events, thanks to a team made up 

of dedicated Board members and community volunteers. We are very fortunate to have such a great team that puts in 

the hours and efforts to make the events successful.  

 

In 2016, we awarded over $200,000 to local agencies to help them continue to do the good work they do. $170,000 was 

awarded during the annual grant process. We funded a new agency – West Side Infant and Teen in Englewood. $25,000 

was awarded to Vantage Health Systems as this year’s recipient of the Tanner Impact Grant. Vantage will use the grant 

to provide medical services to patients of their mental health clinics. This is a very important and needed service and we 

are proud that our funding will enable them to start up the program. During the Holiday season, we awarded $5,000 in 

gift cards to 5 of our agencies.  Cards were distributed to 180 of their clients to help them get more enjoyment in what 

might be a difficult time.  

 

Finally, we continued our Leadership Development program, supporting the staff of the nonprofits in our area. By 

combining this with our Executive Director’s collaboration sessions, and our internships for high school and graduate 

students, we are finding new ways to build capacity and improve the delivery of vital services to help make the 

community an even better place to live.  

 

I want to again thank our Board members for the work they do to keep our mission alive. I also want to thank the 

individuals and business donors for their generosity. And thank you to the agencies who do all the work for their clients 

and our community.  

 

Best wishes for a great year to all.  

 

 

Richard Kennedy 
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A MESSAGE FROM THE EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR 
 

 

Dear Friends, 

 

This was a great year for The Community Chest. We made a decision to embark upon a Strategic Plan and we did it! We 

appointed a great committee chair, our board member, Jayanne Tedesco, assembled a great 

team of workers and hired a great consultant, Kirsten Richert, to help us. With their combined 

wisdom and energy, we created an exciting Strategic Plan that will take us through 2019.  (Go to 

our website at www.thecommunitychestofenglewood.org to view the plan) 

At first it seemed like an awesome task but the more we thought about who we are, what we 

believe in, and what lies ahead the more excited we became.  We believe in helping those in our 

community who are unable to help themselves. We want to offer that help through as many 

venues as possible.  This year we granted funds to 23 local agencies. We look forward to doing 

the same in the years to come. 

 

Through our many conversations with community members, we recognized our potential as a 

community leader and felt that we were ready to take a stronger leadership role in helping our local community to understand 

its needs and figure out how to address them. We are exploring the issues that confront our community and we are seeking 

ways of addressing them. 

 

Through our Professional Development Program, offered in collaboration with Rutgers School of Social Work, Department of 

Continuing Education, we are offering educational opportunities to the staff of the agencies we serve.  The response to these 

sessions has been overwhelmingly positive and the agencies are enthusiastically awaiting a new year of learning.  We are 

exploring the possibility of offering a Certificate Program in Management through Rutgers which we hope to launch in Spring 

2017. 

 

We consider ourselves champions of philanthropy and we want to be as knowledgeable as possible about charitable giving. We 

believe that we are the ideal organization to help generous people make decisions about how and where to give their money. We 

want to do that for people of all ages. We have teamed up with experts to expand our knowledge about charitable investments 

and will be offering seminars throughout the year to educate citizens about how they can support the nonprofit community.   

 

We have embarked on a journey to educate others. We will be building a new generation of donors through our work with young 

children in local elementary schools and will be moving on to high school students and then to young adults. We will be helping 

people of all ages find their most comfortable way of sharing themselves with others. We are seeking sponsors of these 

educational sessions to ensure that they can be offered at no charge to participants.   

 

Our plans are bold and exciting. We welcome our friends and donors to join us in this great undertaking.  We know that that 

cannot do it alone but we feel confident that we can do it. 

 

With great respect and fondness to all of our neighbors, 

 

Shelly Wimpfheimer 

 

http://www.thecommunitychestofenglewood.org/
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New Board Members 

From left to right: Trevor Jadoo, Glenda James, Amie Aburustum, Richard Kennedy, Board President 
 

2015-2016 BOARD OF MANAGERS 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                      

                   2015-2016 Board Members 

Back row (left to right):  Aaron Cooper, Richard Engel, Martin Huguley, Richard Kennedy (President), Tamara Francis,       

                             Franci Steinberg, Robert Isackson, Robert Reinemann, Michael Benedict, Nick Prastos 
 

Second Row (left to right):  Barbara Strauss (Treasurer), Dr. Shelly Wimpfheimer (Executive Director), Ed Aversa 
 

Front Row (left to right):  Jasmine Jaswal, Annette Corbin, Jayanne Tedesco (Vice President), Robin Brown (Secretary) 
 

Not Pictured:  Debra Albanese, Jamie Clare, Jennifer Cordover, Dawn Diaz, Tammy Mager and OrnaToumit 
 

 

 

Our Board is comprised of community members who are the most talented and generous volunteers in 

the area.  They represent people from all professions and experiences and bring great knowledge and 

sensitivity to the governance of The Community Chest.   
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    2015-2016 HIGHLIGHTS 
 

Our New Vision 
 

Our world is rapidly changing.  The last 20 years have seen enormous changes in how people live and work 

in our area, and this has created new community needs. Major shifts have occurred in recent years, 

including the increasing number of people over 65, increased rates of divorce that have led to more single 

parent families, a large influx of new Americans into the communities with different customs and 

languages, challenges facing local public schools and the increase in technology that has changed the way 

that people communicate with each other.    

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

We have been working hard to address these increasing needs, and in the coming year we plan to continue doing 

this.  Our role is shifting to better meet the needs of our changing community. We now have a new focus; we will 

be repositioning The Community Chest to become more proactive in its role as a community leader and to take 

the lead in identifying key issues that should be addressed in the grant making process.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

          REACTIVE DISPENSER OF FUNDS                                   PROACTIVE COMMUNITY LEADER 
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     2015-2016 HIGHLIGHTS 
 
We want to more deliberately target the areas we have identified to be the most in need. We are prepared to 

lead the way in making the biggest impact.   

 

 
 

We revised our mission to align with our new strategic plan and have planned an exciting transition beginning in 

2017.  The Community Chest will be continuing our founders’ legacy of helping, but adapting to a rapidly changing 

world.  We are still committed to making our community stronger and benefiting people in need so that all 

neighbors can lead their best lives. 

 

 
With this strategic plan, we are committing to act as a community leader, driving real 

improvements in the lives of people in eastern Bergen County. 

 

CURRENT 
MISSION

•To strengthen the community through 
partnership, leadership and philanthropy.

NEW 
MISSION

•To lead initiatives and support nonprofits that 
make our communities stronger, and benefit 
the people of eastern Bergen County.

GOAL OUTCOME 

1. Local go-to expert on giving Act as a community philanthropic 
clearinghouse 

2. Double funds raised in 3 years Raise $500,000 a year in funds by 
2019 

3. Lead community efforts to     
    improve lives 

Host Community Issues Collaboration 
Summit annually 
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2015-2016 HIGHLIGHTS 
                                                                                    

Community Briefing on September 28th, 2016, we held 

our first Community Briefing at the Englewood Hospital and 

Medical Center to unveil the details of our new Strategic 

Plan.  The plan represented a critical evolution for the 

organization announcing exciting new opportunities for local 

residents.  During the briefing discussions focused on how 

The Community Chest intends to double its funding while 

increasing the number of people it serves and becoming more involved in leading community efforts to improve the lives 

of people in the communities.   The Briefing was well attended by key community leaders and friends of The Community 

Chest. Individuals who attended the briefing had only positive comments to share about the strategic plan. 

 

 

Art Contest  On September 12th, the town of Tenafly held its annual Community Night. This 

year The Community Chest participated in it and held an Art Contest for children. The theme 

was " Neighbors Helping Neighbors".  The goal of the contest was to promote unity and 

kindness to children. Alexander Ng's drawing illustrated unity and 

kindness, and showed just how simple it can be to lend a helping hand. 

Alexander was chosen as the official winner of The Community Chest's 

contest and he received a special prize of a gift certificate.   

 S 

 

STRATEGIC PLANNING COMMITTEE MEMBERS 

Aaron Cooper 

Peter Corbin 

Dawn Diaz 

       Richard Engel 

 

Dick Kennedy 

Jessica Monaco 

Linda Reiter 

Janet Sharma 

Kirsten Richert, Facilitator  
 

Jayanne Tedesco, Chair 
 

 Dr. Shelly Wimpfheimer, Executive Director 

 

 

 

We are using the funds awarded from the Community Chest to purchase fresh fruits, vegetables, dairy products, and lean meat as part of our Nutrition Plus 
program, designed to increase the nutritional content of the food we distribute every week. The program has been a huge success!   
  --George McKenna, Office of Concern Food Pantry 
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              The youth chorus of The Thurnauer School of Music entertained guests. 

2015-2016 HIGHLIGHTS 
 

SPRING EVENT: Coming Together as a Community 

We hosted our annual spring event at the Knickerbocker 

Country Club in Tenafly, honoring Joe Klyde, Devry Pazant 

and the Alfiero & Lucia Palestroni Foundation.  They were 

awarded with the 2016 Outstanding Community Volunteer 

Award.  Attendees enjoyed an evening of great presenters, 

testimonials, entertainment, and fundraising activities.    

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

FALL EVENT: Le Petit Extravaganza 
 

To kick off our 2015-2016 Annual Campaign, in October 2015, The 

Community Chest held its annual Fall fundraiser at Le Gourmet 

Factory in Englewood, NJ.  Guests dined on delicious food, 

participated in cooking demonstrations and placed bids during a 

unique auction.

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Honoree Devry Pazant, Dick Kennedy, Board President,  

                           Honorees Lucia Palestroni and Joe Klyde 
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       SUPPORTING THE COMMUNITY CHEST 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Donors may make contributions to The Community Chest in a variety of ways. The two must popular 

ways are by mailing a check to our office at The Community Chest, 122 South Van Brunt Street, 2nd 

Floor, Englewood, NJ 07631 or by making an online contribution via 

www.thecommunitychestofenglewood.org 

Gifts of stocks or bonds are also welcome. Donors wishing to contribute in this way should call the 

Executive Director to receive information for making these donations. 

 

Donors wishing to make provisions for remembering The Community Chest in their wills are 

encouraged to contact the Executive Director as well. 

 

Several large organizations have matching gifts programs and donors are encouraged to consult with 

their employers about whether a matching gift program is available and how to participate. This is an 

ideal way to maximize contributions. A listing of these companies may be found on  

The Community Chest website. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.thecommunitychestofenglewood.org/
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Angels - $5,000+ 
Alfiero & Lucia Palestroni Fdn. 

Decotech Inc 

Gordon, Suzan and Tilgner, Peter 

Kamson Corporation 

Russell, Jeffrey & Rosemary 

 

Golden Feather Society - $1,000+ 

Aburustum, Nadeem & Amie 

Ahold Financial Services 

Anderson, Christopher & Adrienne 

Antin, Ehrlich & Epstein, LLP 

Bank of NJ 

Benedict, Michael 

Brown, Robin 

Cantor Epstein  

Chinook Foundation 

Clifford, Kenneth & Lisa 

Cole Schotz 

Connect One Bank 

Cooper, Aaron & Kara 

Corbin, Peter & Annette 

Davis, Norman & Ann 

Diaz, Armando & Dawn 

Dorf, Sanford 

Englewood Hospital & Medical Center 

Epstein, Scott W 

Esser, Darren & Stacy 

Favaro, Joseph & Yvonne 

Feldman, Rhoda 

Floor & Decor 

Francis, Tamara 

Isackson, Robert & Marla 

Jaswal, Jasmine & Vip 

Johnson, William & Patricia 

Jones, Graham & Gay 

Jones, Walter & Peggy  

Kaplen Foundation 

Katz, Steven A 

Kennedy, Richard & Maureen 

Klyde, Joe & Judy 

Knip Fund 

Kolatch Family Foundation 

Kurtz, Ronald & Carol 

Lakeland Bank  

Madison Consulting 

Mager, Scott & Tammy 

Mann Family Foundation 

Metzger, Mark & Beth 

Meyers, Keith & Maria Devita 

Milne, George H, & Carolyn 

Noel, Xavier 

Pitkin, Louise S 

Profita, Michael & Nancy 

PSE&G Foundation 

Regional Enterprises Inc. 

Reinemann, Robert Charles & Mary 

Ridgeco Properties 

Rotary Club of Englewood 

Shannon, Michael 

Silberfein, Jane 

Silberstein, Alan & Carol  

Simon, Melanie 

Simpson, Daniel P. and Linda 

Solow, Alan 

Strauss Barbara & Tom Manolio 

Strauss, David & Carol 

Suez 

Swain, Edward & Caryl 

TD Bank-HQ 

Tedesco, Jayanne 

Temple Sinai of Bergen County 

Town Motors 

Valley National Bank 

Vel-MacLeod, Carla, & John 

Vision Federal Credit Union 

Wells Fargo Community Support 

Wells Fargo Foundation 

Wharton Foundation 

Wilkens Insurance Agency 

Wimpfheimer, Justin & Shelly 

Zimick Brothers 

Zoellner, Robert & Victoria 

 

Patrons - $999-$500 

Aronson, Mark & Judy 

Aversa, Dr. Ed 

Broadway Kitchen & Bath 

Brooks, Lawrence & Trish 

Cordover, Jeff & Jennifer  

Dwight Englewood School 

Eckstein, Kenneth & Ruthann 

Eisenberg, Lee 

Gershon, Clive & Shelly 

Herssens, Patrick & Helen 

Jebejian, Sarkis & Maral 

Johnson, Joan Van Alstyne 

Kent, Mary 

Khorozian, Raffi 

Kornheiser, Martin & Ruth 

Lee, Margot & Al Gromulat 

Leibman, Felicia 

Lubin, Eleanor 

Marchi, Robert & Florence 

Maron, David & Judie 

McCarthy, Joseph & Karlan 

Muller, Rudolf J 

Murray, Robert & Catherine  

Norton, Jonathan & Lynn 

O’Neil, Patrick 

Perla, David & Jody 

Perskie, David & Flora 

RBC Wealth Management 

Regent Atlantic 

Romita, Dana 

Schoen, Charlotte Bennett 

Sivarak, Ricky & Emily 

Thomas, P. Lamarr 

Urdang, Elliot & Ella 

Vergona Crane Company 

Wisotsky, Burton & Lisa 

Wolfgang’s Auto Service 

 

Guardians - $499 - $250 

Alpern, Jerome & Jamie 

Bakish, Robert & Ellen 

DONORS 

 

2015-2016 Annual Campaign  
 

Many thanks to all our generous donors who supported us during our 2015-2016 Annual Campaign. Your contribution provided 

much needed support to twenty-three local nonprofits delivering services to residents of Englewood, Tenafly and Englewood 

Cliffs, New Jersey. We look forward to your continued support in the future. 
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Egleston, Michael & Diane 

Engelhardt, Ron 

Farmer, Michael & Alice 

Foster, Jeff 

Geiger, Carin & Martin 

Gillon, Nancy & Joshua 

Guota, Anupama 

Hakim, Gabriel & Lindsey 

Hollander, Paul & Robin 

Howley, Jack & Iwona 

Hunter, Edward & Theodora 

Jerome, Mark & Helen 

Karanfilian, James & Marie 

Kesslen, Mark & Phyllis 

Klein, Richard & Joan 

Leeman, Steven & Fran 

Meisel, Gregory & Lisa 

Nabar, Santosh 

Odabash, Lois 

Ostfeld, Scott & Jennifer Maxfield 

Perin, Patrick & Jill 

Proietti, David & Leonora 

Proietti, Frank & Susan 

Rallo, Amanda 

Reiter, Linda & Jeff Chinman 

Schabshab, Gladys 

Scherl, Burton A 

Schwartz, Robert & Deb 

Schwartz, Louise 

Selver, Stephen & Meri 

Shapiro Family Foundation 

Sharma, Sansar & Janet 

Sidrow, Vicki 

Silberstein, Stuart & Michelle 

Spitzley, Ray & Kelly 

Staphos, Maria & George 

Sweetwood, Steven & Michelle 

Tenafly Public Schools 

Tether, Sally & Sugar, Steven 

The North Family  

The Philanthropic Fund 

Toumit, Christopher & Orna 

Uram, Alex & April 

Williams, Charles & Pamela 

Wilson, John 

Wormser, Alan & Iris 

Yaverian, Rose 

 

Sponsors - $249 and below 

Aach, Ruth 

Aboudi, Wilson 

Adler, James & Dana 

Albanese, Debra 

Albanese, Jane 

Algrant, Joseph & Lynne 

Allen, Byron A 

Angehrn, John & Rita 

Armstrong, Richard & June   

Arnette, Lucretia 

Aronson, Herman & Judith 

Auerbach, George & Doris 

Badner, Barry 

Bain, Patricia D 

Basilo, Thomas & Pat 

Beaumont, Natalie 

Bendes, Alan & Susan 

Berger, Beatrice P 

Berger, Tony & Jodi 

Bernstein, Robert & Carol 

Bey, Donald & Sheila 

Bigliani, Louis & Dr. Anne Kremeutz 

Blancato, Carole 

Boden John 

Bodian, Jerome 

Bohlander, Robert F 

Borsi, Emilia 

Boyd, Sylvia 

Boylan, Edward & Ruth 

Brenner, Jerome 

Brice, Micheal & Judi 

Brooks, Queen Esther 

Brooks, Todd 

Brunner, Cecile S 

Byrne, Rosemary C 

Budin, Joel A 

Burgerhoff, Fred 

Burke, Carla 

Bussey, Alex & Jacqueline 

Butler, Barbara A 

Calise, Michelle 

Callery, Edna M 

Capozzalo, Gerard & Petra 

Carson, Elizabeth R 

Cauthen, Rick & Susan 

Chang, Emily Y 

Chin, Richard 

Cioffi, Micheal & Amelia 

Cohen, Lorraine 

Community Health Charities 

Coscia, Carol A 

Couch, Bryan 

Cox, Dorothy 

Curley, John J 

Czechowicz, Marie D 

D'Amato, Stephen 

Damico, Brenda & Richard 

Danzger, Neil & Sharon 

Dauber, Edward & Cheryl 

Davis, Anne L 

De Noia, Paul & Cleo 

Demetrakis, James & Joyce 

Denberg, Diane & Michael 

Deutsch, Ruth 

Diener, Lawrence & Adele 

Dolman, Ann 

Donnelly, Dennis & Francine 

Drinane, Eleanor Lee 

Dudley Hamilton Associates 

Duke, Harry & Marlies 

Dunn, James 

Eidman, Michael & Daphne 

Engelhardt, Ronald 

Enger, Horace & Elaine 

Faber, Wayne & Betty 

Fay, Toni 

Fels, Roberta A 

Fennell, Margaret 

Fergenson, Everett & Laraine 

Festekjian, Nazareth & Nila 

Fiore, Robert & Vicki 

Fisher, Jeffery & Michelle 

Flaum, Peter & Linda 

Fleisher, Anne 

Forman, Marc & Ellen 

Frances Palazzo & Mary Carbonari 

Frank, Kenneth & Linda 

Freund, Bruce & Rhoda 

Fried, Sharon 

Friedberg, Eugene A 

Fuld, Steven & Caralyn 

Fuller, Robert S 

Gates, Gloria & Thomas 

Geisenheimer, Carol 

Gelb, Alvin 

Gellman, Lance & Janet 

Gelman, Martin & Florence 

Genn, Manny & Myra 

George, William & Evangeline 

Geragthy, James 

Glinert, Floyd 

Ginsburg, Howard B 

Gitttleman, Marilyn 

Gladstein, Matthew & Pam 

Glickman, Loren & Lisa 

Gold, Arnold & Sandra 

Goldberg, William & Lorna 

Goldfischer, Jerome D 

Goldfischer, Mindy 

Goldman, Barry & Laurie 

Goldman, Edward & Sherri 

Goldman, Michael H 

Gottdiener, Alexandra 

Guzman, Alicia 

Haines, Elizabeth Leeds 

DONORS 
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Hajjar, Robert & Maral 

Halford, Michael 

Halverstam, John & Elizabeth 

Harris, Michael & Freida G. 

Hass, Barbara 

Helft, William R & Susan Tenenbaum 

Herbert, John & Sandra 

Herko, Carole 

Herko, Wladzia 

Herrick, Ruth B 

Hoexter, Rolf & Corinne 

Hoffman, Harold M 

Hoffman, Irving & Ruth 

Hollander, Rebecca 

Holman, Alex & Adele 

Hone, Jaqueline 

Horchler, Eleanor 

Houpt, Milton 

Huguley, Martin & Suzanne 

IBM Charitable Campaign 

Jain, Sweta & Paresh 

Janowitz, S. Harvey 

Johnson, Dorothy 

Joslin, Janet 

Joanne's Body & Bread Corp 

Kalter, Sigmund 

Kaplan, Larry & Carol 

Karp, Ellen 

Kasoff, Jerome & Linda 

Katzman, Charna 

Keen, Fred & Whitney 

Kelley, Yoshiko 

Kershner, David M & Judith 

Kessisoglou, Jack & Connie 

Kest, Sheldon & Lynda 

Khambatta, Hoshang J 

Kitzinger, Cynthia Z 

Klatskin, Charles & Lynne 

Klaussen, heino 

Kock Richard J 

Koenig, Paul & Anne 

Koven, Martha 

Kramer, Geoge & Lenore 

Krinitz, Mike & Slyvia 

Krish, Felice R 

Kruglinki, Ursula 

Lamont, Rose Marie 

Landzberg, Brian 

LaRose, Patricia 

Lee, Constance E 

Lehrer, Joel & Nancy 

Leonessa, John 

Levine, Howard & Rhoda 

Levy, Enrique & Sydell 

Lewison, Edward & Constance 

Liati, Barbara 

Lichtman, Jules & Sydelle  

Lieberman, Herman & Roslyn 

Liebowitz, Sheldon & Ritta, Kay 

Lindsay, Robert & Marilyn 

Litvin, David & Rebecca 

Liu, Kuo & Eileen Ngukoy  

Lizzi, Mary M 

Loffredo, Carla S 

Lofurno, Mar ia 

Losito, Bernadette & Carl 

Lu, Harold 

Lupow, Susan L 

Lynn, Nancy 

Maiden, Rosalind T 

Malarcher, Willy & Patricia 

Malka, Jack & Susan 

Mann, Howard & Marcie 

Manton, Judy 

March, Susan 

Margolin, Jerome & Barbara 

Marinuzzi, Mike 

Maza, Elliot and Stacy 

McEwen, Nancy A 

McKee, Hugh S 

McKee, Janine B 

McKenna, George 

Misk, Gerard 

Mitchel, Yale & Sharon Molina 

Mitchell, William & Jane 

Molnar, Thomas & Fran 

Morsiglio, Margarita 

Mortman, Jacqueline & J. P. Saint-Louise 

Mosley, James & JoAnn 

Muhlfelder, Ronald & Annet 

Myers, Annette L 

Nalebuff, Rita 

Nishiyama, Goh 

Nutt, Robert & MaryJo 

O'Connor, Jeanne E 

Oliff, Marc & Lori 

Oliff, Robert & Rosalie 

Olson, Phillip & Rosita 

Oppenheim, Allen & Marian 

Pantuck, Eugene & Carol 

Paston, Kenneth 

Pastre, Tom 

Pearson, William & Moria 

Perahia, Leon 

Picarillo, Jimmy & Patti 

Plawker Real Estate 

Plawker, Adam & Barri 

Plonsky, Frances 

Polonsky, Janice 

Pomeranz, Bruce & Miriam 

Popper, Charles 

Posner, Robert & Rita 

Prager, Kenneth & Jeannie 

Quentzel, David & Dorothy 

Raucher, Harold 

Rauscher, Carol 

Reichman, Lee B 

Reinfeld, Joel J 

Reinhold, Gady 

Rem, Joseph 

Reuter, Maria 

Rhodes, Samuel & Hiroko 

Ricci, Madeleine 

Ricigliano, Wayne & Gina 

Rioux, Garrett 

Romaine, Karen 

Rosen, Neal & Diane 

Rosen, Norman & Joan 

Rosenburg, Elaine G 

Rossetti, Marion J 

Roth, Joel & Barbara 

Rothman, Howard & Brenda 

Rustin, Peter & Janie 

Ryan, Patricia 

Sacks, Robert C 

Salvatore, Hanna & Joe 

Salzer, Richard & Linda 

Sandor, Carolyn R 

Santander Bank 

Sarna, Mark & Anita 

Savas, Emanuel S 

Scaglione, Peter 

Scherl, Michael & Mary Ellen 

Scherl, Saul & Jodi 

Schirokauer, Conrad & Lore 

Schmerler, David 

Schonfeld, Mitche & Abigail Bergoffen 

Schreer, Arnold & Arianne 

Schub, Martin & Frances 

Schwartz, Jerold & Herva 

Schwartz, Lee E 

Schwartz, Mark & Ellen 

Scott, James & Kathleen 

Scott, Les & Elizabeth 

Sechrist, Sondra M 

Seif, Herbert & Harriet 

Setrakian, Berge & Vera 

Shirvan Family 

Shulman, Jerry & Ginny 

Siegel, David 

Siegel, Mollie 

Silber, Robert & Karen 

DONORS 
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Silberthau, Inge 

Silvera, Karen 

Simring, Steve & Sue 

Singleton, Lee & Marsha 

Sinisi, Dominic P 

Skinner, Wilma J 

Skog, Don & Beryl 

Skolnik, Heidi & Michael Glantz 

Slatin, Ben & Sylvia Teitel 

Slipp, Samuel & Sandra 

Slusarev, Boris & Denise 

Small, Bernard E 

Smith, Timothy 

Snowman, Alfred & Jo Ellem 

Stenzel, Kurt & Carolyn 

Stieglitz, Warren & Carla 

Still, Dan & Lisa 

Stork, Gilbert & Diana 

Straub, Scott & Arlene Fraitag 

Strom, Leroy & Joyce 

Strongwwater-Trachtenberg,  Marcia 

Stuben, Christopher 

Sturm, George & Johanna 

Sultan, Mark & Joy 

Surrey, Roxana A 

Sussman, Barry & Barbara 

Takahashi, Koichi & Haruyo 

Tarnow, Ira 

Tenafly Chestnut Realty 

The Charles I. Rosen Family 

The O’briens 

Tiflinsky, Peter 

Timko, Nikki 

Tobias, Lynne 

Trautman, Mark & Sifuentes 

Tsadok, Shlomi & Debra 

Tuckman, Gary & Margareta 

Turitz, Aaron & Shirley 

Twombly, Alice J 

Uttamsingh, Kamal & Sonia 

Vaides, Homer & Helen 

Valentine, Charles 

Vaughn, Jo 

Vigod, Myron 

Vitale, Nellie R 

Vivanco, Fernando 

Warms, Jon & Liz 

Wechester, Richard & Joan 

Wechter, Ilene 

Weed, Evelyn 

Weinberger, Leonard 

Weingast, Joshua & Fran 

Weinstein, Joel & Judy 

Weinstein, Stephen 

Weinstein, Steven 

Weisbart, Gilbert & Deanne 

Weiss, William & Marion 

Weitzman, Patricia 

Wepner, Gabriella & Stephen 

Wheeler, Pierce & Charlotte 

Whitman, Paul & Mary 

Wilford, Donald 

Willinger, Jonathan 

Witzig, Fred & Jane 

Wohlfarth, Daniel & Jill 

Wong, Maria 

Yang, Emily 

Young, Amelia L 

Zabar, Roselle K 

Zajkowski, Anthony 

Zinger, Barry & Melanie 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

DONORS 
 

We would like to extend a special thank you to the 

individuals and businesses that generously supported 

us with in-kind donations throughout the year. 
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                                         SPONSORS 
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                                      SPONSORS 
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Robert Wilkens  

Insurance Agency 

SPONSORS 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Covell/DiConza/Newman/Mcgeehan group 
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COMMUNITY IMPACT 

 

Grantmaking 
 

 
 

 

In 2015, The Community Chest awarded grants to 23 local nonprofits that delivered a range of much needed services to our 

community, including social programs for seniors, afterschool enrichment, medical and mental health services, job training for 

women in transition, college scholarships, food distribution, parenting education, environmental stewardship, arts programming, and 

more. In just the past year, we were able to improve the lives of 50,000 people in eastern Bergen County. 

 

A total of $170,100 was awarded in the form of annual grants, including one new grantee, West Side Infant and Teen Program.  An 

additional $25, 000 through a Tanner Impact grant was awarded to Vantage Health System for the launching of a medical program 

for clients enrolled in Vantage programs.  During the holiday season, we were pleased to give $5,000 in holiday gifts cards to 5 

agencies which were then distributed to 180 individuals.   

 

 

 

 

The YWCA's  $7,500 grant provides more than "just" swim lessons; it provides the YW with an opportunity to right a historical wrong. Our grant from the 

Community Chest provides scholarships for swimming lessons, thereby ensuring that everyone has access to this essential life skill. “  

 --Heather Seeback, Aquatics Manager, YMCA of Greater Bergen  

 

Art
Programming
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 Women’s Rights 

 Information Center 

Kim survived a domestic violence 

marriage of 12 years and found 

herself entangled in issues that 

seemed impossible to extricate 

from: child protection 

investigations, post-traumatic 

stress, and extreme financial 

indigence. She hadn’t worked in 

years, and her confidence in 

reentering the workforce was all 

but extinguished. Through 

Community Chest and Women’s 

Rights Information Center, Kim 

found the support she needed that 

may have saved her and her 

children’s lives!  

 

COMMUNITY IMPACT 
 

             

Testimonials From Current Grantees 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Planned Parenthood About a month ago, a woman in her mid-30’s came in for a follow-up to her abnormal pap screen.  The 

patient was very quiet and appeared very scared.  Our physician performed a colposcopy and provided the patient with information 

and possible next steps.  Fortunately, the patient did not have cervical cancer but an infection.  The patient received the necessary 

medication and follow-up appointments.  As we checked her out, staff asked her if there was anything else that we could do for her, 

the patient replied, “no thank you, you changed my life”. As it turns out, the patient and her daughter had recently been in a horrific 

car accident leaving them both with physical disabilities.  She has been unable to return to work, and finances have been tight.  The 

news of an abnormal pap smear was almost more than she could bear.     - -Lisa A., Englewood, NJ 

 

ArtWorks:  Surprise Supplies  

  The grant from The Community 

Chest has allowed us to serve a 

greater number of children.  

Thanks to the generous support 

from The Community Chest, The 

Naomi Cohain Foundation, has 

been able to continue to 

replenish the art carts for our 

young artists who are in need 

of art to heal, art to inspire and 

art to empower.  The Surprise 

Supplies program plays a 

significant role in the healing 

process of the pediatric 

patients facing chronic and life-

limiting illnesses at Englewood 

Hospital.             

 



 

19 
 

Southeast Senior Center 

for Independent Living 

2015-2016 GRANTEES 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                           

 

 

CALVARY CARES 
SMART KIDS ACADEMY 

http://www.vantagenj.org/
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LEADERSHIP DEVELOPMENT 
 

Professional Development Series  

This year we continued our Professional Development Series, launched in 2014, offered for agencies receiving funding from The 

Community Chest. In response to the demands on nonprofit managers to acquire a new set of skills to prepare them to better meet the 

requirements of donors and government, the goal of this training series is to assist local agency staff with updating their skills in management 

and supervision. Through a relationship with Rutgers University School of Social Work’s Department of Continuing Education we have secured 

graduate level instructors, with specially designed curricula, to offer half-day classes on selected topics. Continuing Education credits to be 

used toward Social Work licensing are available for some of these classes, based on the workshop topic and the trainee’s need. This series is 

also available to other non-profit organizations who are not grantees of The Community Chest.  We are grateful to Englewood Rotary Club for 

their ongoing support as well as SUEZ, TD Bank and PSE&G.   

 

 

 
 

2015-2016 SERIES 

Strategic Management 

 
Using an outcome driven model, built on business principles, 

participants learned how the strategic management process aligns 

with government, management, and staff. 

Fundraising As A Team Sport Participants learned strategies for building strong fundraising 

teams, through the collaboration of staff, volunteers, and other 

stakeholders. 

Program Evaluation—Using 

Program Data to Enhance Your 

Fundraising Success 

By using program evaluation as a tool to stand out from other grant 

applicants, this workshop explained how to complete evaluations, 
select the outcomes that should be measured and how to locate 

evidence-based measures and interventions. 

 

Social Work Ethics:  Dealing With 

Serious Practice Challenges 

This workshop examined the ethical and professional responsibilities 

that social workers have to their clients, colleagues and to the 

profession. 

 

Cultural Competence Skills: 

Bridging Cultural Differences with 

Respect and Understanding 

The focus of this workshop was on ethnic and cultural differences, as 

well as other forms of difference including ability/disability, religion, 
and sexual orientation. 
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        LEADERSHIP DEVELOPMENT 
 

Internships   
 

For the third year, The Community Chest has welcomed undergraduate and graduate student interns from area 

universities. We provide them with a unique opportunity to learn the multi-faceted aspects of operating a non-profit 

organization.  Interns develop skills that will prepare them to be leaders in human service organizations.  We also provide 

internships for high school students wishing to complete community service requirements.  

Volunteer Opportunities  
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Community Chest volunteers and Dr. John Grieco Scholarship Fund recipients from Dwight Morrow High School and The Academies at Englewood: 

Matthew Lee, Jasmine Brims, Alexis Oliver, Kaya Kribi-White, Savannah Gajda, Jonathan Vasquez, Stefano Castro and Kendra Kim  
 

Supporting the non-profit community involves more than just asking for donations.  Our success comes from the 

support of neighbors.  Whether looking to work on a small project for an hour or a larger project over the 

course of several months, The Community Chest welcomes people seeking volunteer opportunities.  Volunteers                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                               

can choose from opportunities that utilize their existing expertise or ones that can expand their knowledge in 

different areas of non-profit work.   

 

 

 

 

“The Community Chest supports public school students of Englewood by matching funds students raise each year for Grieco Scholarships.  Students are 

motivated to meet and EXCEED their fundraising goals; and thanks to the Chest's generosity, students feel comforted in knowing that they can help TWICE as 

many of their classmates afford college as they had before the Chest's support."   -- Judy Aronson, Dr. John Grieco Scholarship Fund 



 

22 
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2015-2016 EXPENSES: $316,800
Gift Allocations Consultants Fundraising Administrative Personnel Misc.

FINANCIALS 
 

In addition to our two annual fundraising events, we raised funds from over 700 individual donors and secured 

sponsorships from 41 individuals and businesses.  The Rotary Club of Englewood, PSE&G, SUEZ and TD Bank made 

contributions to sponsor our professional development series.    

 

 

 

 

 

 

35%

29%

17%

11%
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2015-2016 INCOME : $316, 800

General Campaign- $110000

Events- $93,000

Investments- $52,500

Board Donations- $35,000

Grants- $19,300

Pass Thru Funds- $4,000

Stock Donations- $2,500

The funding from The Community Chest helps us provide professional psychiatric and addiction treatment services to residents of Englewood, 
Tenafly and Englewood Cliffs.  We’re able to offer accessible, affordable and quality care to help children, adolescents, adults and seniors.  
--Vantage Health System   
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CONTACT INFORMATION 
 

 
 

 

 

                                                   

 

 

 

 

 

 

Address 
122 South Van Brunt Street, 2nd Floor 

Englewood, NJ 07631 
 

(201) 568-7474 

 

shelly@thecommunitychestofenglewood.org 

 

 

Add or Visit The Community Chest on these Social Media Platforms 

 

www.facebook.com/communitychestofenglewood/ 

 

www.thecommunitychestofenglewood.org 
 

 
 

“How wonderful it is that nobody need wait a single moment before starting to improve the world.” -- Anne Frank 

mailto:shelly@thecommunitychestofenglewood.org
http://www.facebook.com/communitychestofenglewood/
http://www.thecommunitychestofenglewood.org/
http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwjItLWu0dPQAhXCLyYKHQXID_IQjRwIBw&url=http://coolsymbols123.blogspot.com/2010/12/all-text-symbols-for-facebook.html&psig=AFQjCNHeXmf1GAZeuDKS8dQBMWFW8Km65Q&ust=1480703723525174

